### **ISSUE**



# Diggers Rest Recreation Reserve Progress Update



# **SNAPSHOT**

Light towers

Player & Officials shelters

**Pavilion Progress** 

#### Cricket Nets...

The set out of the nets was reviewed and co-ordinated with the designers and the contractors will be resuming work on the nets this month.

#### Oval 2...

The western side of the oval is progressing well with the sand layer starting to be spread over the gravel to form the complete drainage surface. However, an industry wide shortage of gravel is impacting progress on the west side of the oval and progress is limited until the material can be sourced.

This is a major risk to progress and the contractors are sourcing materials so works can continue. The target for laying turf is now in February, subject to materials and weather. The turf will need time to establish and meetings will be held with clubs to determine possible usage options.

Light towers have been installed and the new player and officials shelters are in place.

#### Pavilion...

The contractors have appointed replacement concrete and steel contractors and they are back on site again after the construction shut down period.

Preparations are underway for the concrete slab including additional excavation and formwork. Under slab insulation and void former panels along with reinforcing steel will be placed in the coming weeks. The slab is expect to be poured in February.

## **Next Steps**

- Oval drainage layer
- Turf to be laid on oval
- Pavilion slab preparation
- Concrete pour
- Commence carpark & access road
- Resume cricket nets